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The increase in 311 calls is due to regular seasonal variation. Most 311 calls 

come from complaints about overgrown grass. 
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Code Enforcement will continue their clean-up process through April and restart 

additional cases that are currently in the research pipeline. The research team 

will not need to re-do any of the work that they have already performed on 

cases that are restarted. Additionally, the clean-up process will reconcile nearly 

all of the cases with outstanding address issues. 
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The number of demolition inspections will remain high as the demolition 

contracts have been finalized, which will lead to an increased need for 

demolition inspections. 
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The cases in the Code Enforcement pipeline that were restarted (discussed in 

more detail on page 10) will be added to inspectors’ queues in batches, so that 

their workload remains manageable. 
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Code Enforcement held interviews in the first two weeks of April for 4 additional 

researcher positions. 
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With increased research capacity, Code Enforcement plans to open a third 

hearing room. This will make 3 total rooms for hearings and substantially 

increase the number of hearings Code Enforcement can hold. 
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Many of the cases that were dismissed for legal issues had a new owner bring 

the property into compliance. 
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The number of properties brought into compliance was low in February because 

of the small number of hearings. This is expected to improve as the number of 

hearings increases. 
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Both the FEMA and SDER contracts have been completed. The FEMA contract 

is for the demolition of 49 properties over the course of 2014, 9 of which have 

been sent to the contractor. The SDER contract is for approximately 400 

properties over the course of 2014. 
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Code Enforcement has been focusing on catching up with cases in the lien 

foreclosure pipeline and did not add many new cases in March. 
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The number of properties returned to commerce will increase in April and May 

will increase substantially as NORA processes closings from their auction that 

was held on March 29th. 

31 



NORA reported that over 300 individuals attended the auction, and that the 

average sale price was approximately $75,000 for structures and $35,000 for 

lots. 
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All remaining units that are in pre-development or under construction are single 

family units. 
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Code Enforcement is working with the Office of Community Development to 

hold targeted enforcement around properties completed through the 

Homeownership Development Program.  
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